
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
 

There will be a Regular meeting of the City of Stoughton Utilities Committee on Monday, March 14, 2011 to be 

held at 5:00 p.m. in the Edmund T. Malinowski Board Room of the Stoughton Utilities Administration Office 

in the Stoughton Utilities Building, 600 S. Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589.   

 

AGENDA: 

Call To Order. 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda.  (All items are considered routine and will be enacted upon 

by one motion.  There will be no separate discussion of these items unless a Stoughton Utilities Committee 

member so requests, in which event the item will be removed from the consent agenda and be considered on 

the regular agenda.)  (Action.) 

a) Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List Report. 

b) Draft Minutes of the February 14, 2011 Regular Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting. 

c) Stoughton Utilities January 2011 Financial Summary. 

d) Stoughton Utilities January 2011 Statistical Information. 

e) Stoughton Utilities Communications. 

f) Stoughton Utilities Committee Annual Calendar. 

g) Stoughton Utilities February 2011 Activities Report. 

 

BUSINESS: 

1. Status of the Stoughton Utilities Committee Recommendation(s) to The Stoughton Common Council. 

(Discussion.) 

2. Proposed Rental Of Stoughton Utilities Agricultural Land.  (Action.)   

3. Stoughton Utilities Rural Development Loan And Grant Program (REDLG) Status Report No. 3.  

(Discussion.)   

4. Stoughton Utilities Declarations Of Official Intent Nos. 2011-1 Through 2011-4.  (Action.)   

5. Stoughton Utilities Water Financial Forecast.  (Discussion.)   

6. Stoughton Utilities Customer Collections Status Report.  (Discussion.)   

7. Stoughton Utilities 2010 Annual Water Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) To Our Water 

Consumers.  (Discussion.)   

8. American Public Power Association (APPA) Legislative Rally.  Discussion.)   

9. Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s).  (Discussion.)   

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mayor Donna L. Olson,  

Stoughton Utilities Committee Chairperson 

March 8, 2011 

 

Notices Sent To: 

Mayor Donna L. Olson, Chair 

Alderperson Carl T. Chenoweth, P.E., Vice-Chair 

Alderperson Eric Hohol 

Alderperson Steve Tone 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Citizen Member David Erdman 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny 

Stoughton Utilities Committee Citizen Member Angie Halverson 

Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady 

Stoughton Utilities Director Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.  

 



cc: Stoughton Common Council Members 

 Stanley Mabie 

 Stoughton Utilities and MEUW Southeastern Regional Safety Coordinator Christopher A. Belz 

 Stoughton Utilities Billing and Consumer Services Technician Erin N. Bothum 

 Stoughton City Media Services Director William H. Brehm 

 Stoughton City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne 

 Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian G. Erickson 

 Stoughton Utilities Engineering Technician I Scott S. Grady 

 Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian R. Hoops 

Stoughton Deputy City Clerk and Confidential Secretary Maria P. (Pili) Hougan 

 Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim M. Jennings, CPA 

 Stoughton City Clerk and Personnel Director Kelly S. Michaels 

 Stoughton Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren 

 Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger M. Thorson 

Stoughton Utilities and WPPI Energy Services Representative Alicia VandenOever 

 Stoughton Utilities Electric Lead Line Worker Craig A. Wood 

Stoughton Department Heads 

Stoughton Newspapers  

Wisconsin State Journal 

 

IMPORTANT:  FIVE MEMBERS ARE NEEDED FOR A QUORUM:  If a Stoughton Utilities Committee member 

encounters a situation that may affect your scheduled participation, please contact Robert Kardasz or Sean Grady at 

877-7423 or 877-7416 respectively prior to 5:00 p.m. or via e-mail at bkardasz@stoughtonutilities.com. 

 

It is possible that members of, and possibly a quorum of members of other committees of the Common Council of 

the City of Stoughton may be in attendance at the above-mentioned meeting to gather information.  No action will be 

taken by any such group(s) at the above-mentioned meeting other than the Stoughton Utilities Committee consisting 

of Mayor Donna Olson, Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Alderperson Eric Hohol, Alderperson Steve Tone, Citizen 

Member David Erdman, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, and Citizen Member Angie Halverson.     

 

Please note that items taken on the Consent Agenda will not be discussed.  Any individual Stoughton Utilities 

Committee member may request an item be removed from the consent. 

 

Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through appropriate 

aids and services.  For information or to request this service, please contact the Stoughton Utilities Director at 

608.877.7423. 

 

An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council. 

 

Current and past Stoughton Utilities Committee documents, including meeting notices, meeting packets, and 

meeting minutes, are available for public download at http://uc.stoughtonutilities.com. 
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600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


Date:  March 8, 2011 
 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


    


From:  Kim M. Jennings, CPA 


  Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager 


   


Subject: Rural Development Loan and Grant Program (REDLG) Status Update #3 


 


Stoughton Utilities recently confirmed eligibility for funding through the USDA Rural 


Development Loan and Grant Program.  Stoughton Utilities can apply to receive grant and/or 


loan funds that would in turn be used as a revolving loan fund to support economic development 


projects.  Eligible projects may include business start-ups and expansion, community 


development, business incubators, medical and training programs, and feasibility studies.  


Stoughton Utilities could provide zero interest loans to ultimate recipients for these purposes.     


 


On March 5, 2011, the enclosed notification was e-mailed to all Stoughton Chamber of 


Commerce members.  Members were advised to contact Stoughton Utilities if they have projects 


that could be eligible for USDA funding.  Staff will continue to update the Utilities Committee 


as more information becomes available. 


 


 


Encl. 


 


cc: Sean O Grady - Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 


 


Brian R. Hoops – Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor 


 


Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


 


 







 
600 South Fourth Street 


P.O. Box 383 
Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


 


 


 


 


March 5, 2011 


 


To Stoughton Chamber of Commerce Members: 
 
 
The United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) recently confirmed Stoughton Utilities’ eligibility for 
grant and/or loan funding through USDA’s Rural Economic Development Loan and Grant Program 
(REDL&G).  Stoughton Utilities can apply as an intermediary borrower for REDL&G funding to establish a 
revolving loan fund for projects that will result in a sustainable increase in economic productivity, job 
creation, and incomes in the Stoughton area.   
 
What does this mean for your business?  It means you may be eligible to receive zero interest loans for 
projects that include business start-ups and expansion, community development, incubator projects, medical 
and training projects, and feasibility studies.  The USDA will consider the nature of a project, projections for 
job creation and/or retention and other economic statistics in its decision to offer funding to Stoughton 
Utilities as an intermediary borrower.  In 2010, REDL&G maximum project loan and grant amounts were 
$740,000 and $300,000, respectively.   
 
You can find more information on the REDL&G program in the attached summary or at 
www.rurdev.usda.gov.  If you are planning a project that is potentially eligible for USDA funding, please 
contact me at 608-877-7415 or kjennings@stoughtonutilities.com.  I look forward to talking with you! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kim M. Jennings 
Stoughton Utilities Finance & Administrative Manager 
 
Enc. 
   


 


 



http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/

mailto:kjennings@stoughtonutilities.com






 


 


600 South Fourth Street 


P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  March 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Declarations Of Official Intent Nos. 2011-1 Through 2011-4. 


 


In order to preserve the ability to borrow funds for these projects at a later date, it is requested that 


the Stoughton Utilities Committee approve: 


 


Declaration No. 2011-1 Stoughton Utilities East Main Street Water Main Project for 


$320,000. 


 


Declaration No. 2011-2 Stoughton Utilities East Main Street Sanitary Sewer Main Project for 


$300,000. 


 


Declaration No. 2011-3 Stoughton Utilities West Main Street Sanitary Sewer Main Project for 


$25,000. 


 


Declaration No. 2011-4 Stoughton Utilities Vegetative Management Project for $40,000. 


 


Encl. 


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


 Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 


 


 Brian G. Erickson 


 Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor 


 


 Kim M. Jennings, CPA 


 Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager 


 







 Roger M. Thorson 


 Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor 


 


 


 







 







 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


NO.  2011-1 


 


DECLARATION OF OFFICIAL INTENT 


 


 


 This is a Declaration of Official Intent of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, 


Wisconsin (the “Issuer”) to reimburse an expenditure with proceeds of a borrowing or 


borrowings authorized by the Issuer.  This Declaration is made under and pursuant to 


Income Tax Regulation Section 1.103-18.  The undersigned has been designated as the 


entity authorized by the Issuer to make this Declaration of Official Intent Pursuant to a 


Resolution adopted on April 13, 1993.  This Declaration of Official Intent is a 


public record maintained in the files of the Issuer and is available for public inspection 


pursuant to Subchapter II of Chapter 19 of the Wisconsin Statutes. 


 


 The undersigned hereby declares that it is the reasonable expectation of the Issuer 


to use proceeds of a borrowing or borrowings to be incurred by the Issuer to reimburse 


expenditures for the property, project or program or from the fund(s) / account(s) 


described below: 


 


 


1. Project* description: Stoughton Utilities East Main Street Water Main 


Project 
 


(Provide a general functional description of the property, project or program for which the 


expenditure to be reimbursed is paid, e.g.” ____building program*, “highway capital improvement 


program”,  “hospital equipment acquisition”, “combined utility improvement program”, etc.) 


 


 


    or 


 


 


2. Identify fund(s) /account(s):   


 


 
 


 







 (Provide a general functional description of the purpose of the fund or account from which the 


expenditure to be reimbursed is paid, e.g. “Construction fund program” and “parks and recreation 


fund” and “highway fund”.) 


 


 


 


 


 


 The maximum principal amount of the borrowing or borrowings to be incurred to 


reimburse expenditures for the above-described purposes is reasonably expected, on the 


date hereof, to be $320,000.00      


 


The Issuer intends to reimburse itself from borrowed funds within (1) one year 


after the expenditure is made or (2) one year after the facility is placed in service, 


whichever is later. 


 


 *Each of the expenditures described must be a cost of the type that is properly 


chargeable to capital account (or would be so chargeable with a proper election) under 


general federal income tax principles.  Capital expenditures include costs incurred to 


acquire, construct or improve land, buildings and equipment and exclude current 


operation expenses. 


 


 No money from sources other than the anticipated borrowing or borrowings is, or 


is reasonably expected to be, reserved, allocated on a long-term basis, or otherwise set 


aside by the Issuer with respect to the expenditure, pursuant to the budgetary and 


financial circumstances of the Issuer as of the date of this Declaration. 


 


 


 Dated this 14th Day of March 2011. 


 


 


     CITY OF STOUGHTON 


     UTILITIES COMMITTEE 


 


 


 


    By:___________________________________________ 


 


    Title: STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE CHAIR 







 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


NO.  2011-2 


 


DECLARATION OF OFFICIAL INTENT 


 


 


 This is a Declaration of Official Intent of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, 


Wisconsin (the “Issuer”) to reimburse an expenditure with proceeds of a borrowing or 


borrowings authorized by the Issuer.  This Declaration is made under and pursuant to 


Income Tax Regulation Section 1.103-18.  The undersigned has been designated as the 


entity authorized by the Issuer to make this Declaration of Official Intent Pursuant to a 


Resolution adopted on April 13, 1993.  This Declaration of Official Intent is a 


public record maintained in the files of the Issuer and is available for public inspection 


pursuant to Subchapter II of Chapter 19 of the Wisconsin Statutes. 


 


 The undersigned hereby declares that it is the reasonable expectation of the Issuer 


to use proceeds of a borrowing or borrowings to be incurred by the Issuer to reimburse 


expenditures for the property, project or program or from the fund(s) / account(s) 


described below: 


 


 


1. Project* description: Stoughton Utilities East Main Street Sanitary Sewer 


Main Project 
 


(Provide a general functional description of the property, project or program for which the 


expenditure to be reimbursed is paid, e.g.” ____building program*, “highway capital improvement 


program”,  “hospital equipment acquisition”, “combined utility improvement program”, etc.) 


 


 


    or 


 


 


2. Identify fund(s) /account(s):   


 


 
 


 







 (Provide a general functional description of the purpose of the fund or account from which the 


expenditure to be reimbursed is paid, e.g. “Construction fund program” and “parks and recreation 


fund” and “highway fund”.) 


 


 


 


 


 


 The maximum principal amount of the borrowing or borrowings to be incurred to 


reimburse expenditures for the above-described purposes is reasonably expected, on the 


date hereof, to be $300,000.00      


 


The Issuer intends to reimburse itself from borrowed funds within (1) one year 


after the expenditure is made or (2) one year after the facility is placed in service, 


whichever is later. 


 


 *Each of the expenditures described must be a cost of the type that is properly 


chargeable to capital account (or would be so chargeable with a proper election) under 


general federal income tax principles.  Capital expenditures include costs incurred to 


acquire, construct or improve land, buildings and equipment and exclude current 


operation expenses. 


 


 No money from sources other than the anticipated borrowing or borrowings is, or 


is reasonably expected to be, reserved, allocated on a long-term basis, or otherwise set 


aside by the Issuer with respect to the expenditure, pursuant to the budgetary and 


financial circumstances of the Issuer as of the date of this Declaration. 


 


 


 Dated this 14th Day of March 2011. 


 


 


     CITY OF STOUGHTON 


     UTILITIES COMMITTEE 


 


 


 


    By:___________________________________________ 


 


    Title: STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE CHAIR 







 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


NO.  2011-3 


 


DECLARATION OF OFFICIAL INTENT 


 


 


 This is a Declaration of Official Intent of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, 


Wisconsin (the “Issuer”) to reimburse an expenditure with proceeds of a borrowing or 


borrowings authorized by the Issuer.  This Declaration is made under and pursuant to 


Income Tax Regulation Section 1.103-18.  The undersigned has been designated as the 


entity authorized by the Issuer to make this Declaration of Official Intent Pursuant to a 


Resolution adopted on April 13, 1993.  This Declaration of Official Intent is a 


public record maintained in the files of the Issuer and is available for public inspection 


pursuant to Subchapter II of Chapter 19 of the Wisconsin Statutes. 


 


 The undersigned hereby declares that it is the reasonable expectation of the Issuer 


to use proceeds of a borrowing or borrowings to be incurred by the Issuer to reimburse 


expenditures for the property, project or program or from the fund(s) / account(s) 


described below: 


 


 


1. Project* description: Stoughton Utilities West Main Street Sanitary Sewer 


Main Project 
 


(Provide a general functional description of the property, project or program for which the 


expenditure to be reimbursed is paid, e.g.” ____building program*, “highway capital improvement 


program”,  “hospital equipment acquisition”, “combined utility improvement program”, etc.) 


 


 


    or 


 


 


2. Identify fund(s) /account(s):   


 


 
 


 







 (Provide a general functional description of the purpose of the fund or account from which the 


expenditure to be reimbursed is paid, e.g. “Construction fund program” and “parks and recreation 


fund” and “highway fund”.) 


 


 


 


 


 


 The maximum principal amount of the borrowing or borrowings to be incurred to 


reimburse expenditures for the above-described purposes is reasonably expected, on the 


date hereof, to be $25,000.00      


 


The Issuer intends to reimburse itself from borrowed funds within (1) one year 


after the expenditure is made or (2) one year after the facility is placed in service, 


whichever is later. 


 


 *Each of the expenditures described must be a cost of the type that is properly 


chargeable to capital account (or would be so chargeable with a proper election) under 


general federal income tax principles.  Capital expenditures include costs incurred to 


acquire, construct or improve land, buildings and equipment and exclude current 


operation expenses. 


 


 No money from sources other than the anticipated borrowing or borrowings is, or 


is reasonably expected to be, reserved, allocated on a long-term basis, or otherwise set 


aside by the Issuer with respect to the expenditure, pursuant to the budgetary and 


financial circumstances of the Issuer as of the date of this Declaration. 


 


 


 Dated this 14th Day of March 2011. 


 


 


     CITY OF STOUGHTON 


     UTILITIES COMMITTEE 


 


 


 


    By:___________________________________________ 


 


    Title: STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE CHAIR 







 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


NO.  2011-4 


 


DECLARATION OF OFFICIAL INTENT 


 


 


 This is a Declaration of Official Intent of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, 


Wisconsin (the “Issuer”) to reimburse an expenditure with proceeds of a borrowing or 


borrowings authorized by the Issuer.  This Declaration is made under and pursuant to 


Income Tax Regulation Section 1.103-18.  The undersigned has been designated as the 


entity authorized by the Issuer to make this Declaration of Official Intent Pursuant to a 


Resolution adopted on April 13, 1993.  This Declaration of Official Intent is a 


public record maintained in the files of the Issuer and is available for public inspection 


pursuant to Subchapter II of Chapter 19 of the Wisconsin Statutes. 


 


 The undersigned hereby declares that it is the reasonable expectation of the Issuer 


to use proceeds of a borrowing or borrowings to be incurred by the Issuer to reimburse 


expenditures for the property, project or program or from the fund(s) / account(s) 


described below: 


 


 


1. Project* description: Stoughton Utilities Electric Vegetative Management 


Project 
 


(Provide a general functional description of the property, project or program for which the 


expenditure to be reimbursed is paid, e.g.” ____building program*, “highway capital improvement 


program”,  “hospital equipment acquisition”, “combined utility improvement program”, etc.) 


 


 


    or 


 


 


2. Identify fund(s) /account(s):   


 


 
 


 







 (Provide a general functional description of the purpose of the fund or account from which the 


expenditure to be reimbursed is paid, e.g. “Construction fund program” and “parks and recreation 


fund” and “highway fund”.) 


 


 


 


 


 


 The maximum principal amount of the borrowing or borrowings to be incurred to 


reimburse expenditures for the above-described purposes is reasonably expected, on the 


date hereof, to be $40,000.00      


 


The Issuer intends to reimburse itself from borrowed funds within (1) one year 


after the expenditure is made or (2) one year after the facility is placed in service, 


whichever is later. 


 


 *Each of the expenditures described must be a cost of the type that is properly 


chargeable to capital account (or would be so chargeable with a proper election) under 


general federal income tax principles.  Capital expenditures include costs incurred to 


acquire, construct or improve land, buildings and equipment and exclude current 


operation expenses. 


 


 No money from sources other than the anticipated borrowing or borrowings is, or 


is reasonably expected to be, reserved, allocated on a long-term basis, or otherwise set 


aside by the Issuer with respect to the expenditure, pursuant to the budgetary and 


financial circumstances of the Issuer as of the date of this Declaration. 


 


 


 Dated this 14th Day of March 2011. 


 


 


     CITY OF STOUGHTON 


     UTILITIES COMMITTEE 


 


 


 


    By:___________________________________________ 


 


    Title: STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE CHAIR 












 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


Date:  March 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


    


From:  Kim M. Jennings, CPA 


  Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager 


   


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Water Utility 2011 Cash Flow Projection 


 


 


At the February 14, 2011 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting, Citizen Member David 


Erdman requested a cash flow projection for the water utility.  


 


The attached document contains an estimated annual cash flow projection for 2011.  The 


projection is intended to show cash flow without rate changes or new borrowing.  The $332,000 


shortfall will be covered by an inter-fund loan from the electric utility that was approved by the 


Utilities Committee on June 15, 2010.  The loan is needed for the East Main St. capital 


improvements.  It will not be used for routine operating expenditures.   


 


Encl. 


 


cc: Sean O Grady - Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 


 


Brian R. Hoops – Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor 


 


Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


 


 












 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  March 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Brian R. Hoops - Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor 


  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Customer Collections Status Report 


 


As of March 1, 2011, amounts owed on outstanding utility account balances (active and closed) 


are as follows:    


 


 When compared to: 


Days Past 


Due 


Amount 


Outstanding 


March, 


2010 


September, 


2010 


30-60 $ 59,628 Down 39% Up 150% 


61-90 $ 27,959 Down 42% Up 401% 


90+ $ 95,260 Down 20% Up 3.7% 


   


When comparing this year’s numbers to those from March 1, 2010, it can be seen that despite the 


problems in the national and local economies, Stoughton Utilities customers are being more 


proactive in keeping their account balances current.  Longer term comparisons continue to show 


an overall downward trend in delinquent balances as seen in Figure 1.  The winter spikes can be 


expected due to the fact that we are disallowed from any serious collections activity during the 


cold weather disconnection moratoriums that end April 15
th


 of each year, however they are 


continuing to get smaller each year. 


 


It is our belief that these improvements can be directly attributed to our diligent year-round 


ongoing collections practices, our new policies of requesting service deposits for those that are 


able but choose not to pay and those that have had a history of delinquent payments or 


disconnections, immediate follow-up service disconnections to customers that default on a 


deferred payment arrangement or submit payments that are returned by their bank, our routine 


and consistent efforts to contact customers, and our deposit-avoidance incentive to previously 


delinquent residential customers that sign up for automatic withdrawal of their monthly 


payments. 







 
Figure 1- Historical Delinquent Balances 


 


However, when comparing the current numbers with those last provided to the Utilities 


Committee in last September, it becomes obvious that our inability to pursue collections action 


through electrical service disconnection has a significant impact on our ability to collect.  Water 


disconnections may be performed during the winter moratorium, and since January we have been 


performing them for customers with water services that have a severely delinquent balance of 


greater than $275.  However, this exempts all apartments and multi-unit buildings as well as all 


of our rural territory, so it has a very limited, yet still noticeable impact. 


 


Currently, there are 46 accounts that remain disconnected with outstanding balances totaling 


$4,964.  There are 14 disconnected properties that are ‘occupant unknown’ (no one has 


submitted a service application and the properties are assumed vacant) and therefore have no 


balance, and the remainder are vacant properties that were either disconnected for delinquent 


balances or at the owner’s request. We will continue to monitor these accounts and will make all 


possible attempts to collect these balances.  If the balances remain unpaid, the delinquent 


balances may be collected through the property tax-roll. 


 


Stoughton Utilities has 143 former customers that have been submitted to our contracted 


collections agencies with balances totaling $42,126.  These customers all have final-billed 


accounts and have moved outside of our service territory.  If our collection agency is 


unsuccessful, the balances accrued within the City limits will be placed on the property tax-roll 


after a reasonable amount of time has passed to attempt collection.  Our collection agency 


pursues payment through mail and phone contact, the tax refund intercept program (TRIP), 


and/or small claims court. 


 


So far during this heating season, Stoughton Utilities has given 318 account credits totaling 


$49,458 to low-income customers that qualify for energy assistance.  During the 2009-10 heating 


season we gave 413 credits totaling $51,488, so this year’s average credit is currently 25% 


higher per customer.  Customers eligible for these credits have combined household incomes of 


less than 200% of the federal poverty guidelines, which currently would be $21,780 for a single 


individual or $44,700 for a family of four.  These customers are also exempt from any residential 


customer deposit requirements. 
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In summary, Stoughton Utilities’ efforts in working with our customers to meet their financial 


obligations continue to be successful.  Significant decreases in delinquent balances can be seen 


compared to this time last year, and this time two years ago.  Due diligence in soliciting initial 


customer information, strong collection perseverance, active partnerships with landlords where 


applicable, and working with financial assistance agencies all support this success.   








 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  March 8, 2010 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Scott S. Grady  


Stoughton Utilities Engineering Technician 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities 2010 Annual Water Consumer Confidence Report 


(CCR) To Our Water Consumers. 


 


Amendments to the Safe Drinking Water Act required that Water Utilities provide 


information to their consumers annually and certify to the Wisconsin Department of 


Natural Resources (WDNR) that a “good faith” effort to provide this information to all 


consumers is made.  We have completed our required monitoring and have distributed 


our 2010 CCR to the public.  No significant changes to our water quality were noted in 


our monitoring efforts. 


 


It should be noted that both the Wisconsin Rural Water Association and the WDNR 


Public Water Supply Engineer were very complimentary of the way additional water 


related information was included in the report being provided to our drinking water 


consumers.  


 


Encl. 


 


cc: Erin N. Bothum - Stoughton Utilities Billing and Consumer Services Technician 


Sean O. Grady - Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 


Shannon R. Gunsolus - Stoughton Utilities Account Specialist 


 Lisa A. Halverson - Stoughton Utilities Consumer Services Specialist 


 Brian R. Hoops - Stoughton Utilities Information Systems & Office Supervisor  


 Kim M. Jennings, CPA - Stoughton Utilities Finance & Administrative Manager 


 Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 


 Enecia G. Sabroff - Stoughton Utilities Accounts Receivable Technician 


 Roger M. Thorson - Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor 







 
For more information 
 


Customer Service Information…..877-7418 or 


www.stoughtonutilities.com 


600 S. Fourth Street 


 Open new or transfer accounts 


 Billing  inquiries 


 Water conservation 


 Water, wastewater and electric rates 


 Automatic payment plans 


 Credit card payments 


 E-Pay (Internet Payments and usage 


history) 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 
 


 


 


 
 


City of                                                     


Stoughton  Utilities                                       


 2010                                                   


Drinking Water  


Quality Report 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 
 
 


 







Meter Reading and Billing 
Utilities are billed on a monthly basis. 


Each month the meters are automatically read by a remote 
device which produces a radio signal to transmit the meter 


readings recording your usages. 


Meters are read between the 1st-3rd days of the month, which 
may vary depending on when the weekend occurs. 


Payment is due on or before the 28th day of the month in 


which you receive the bill. If the 28th day of the month falls 
on a Saturday or Sunday, payment can be made up to the 


following Monday. 


Payments received after the 28th day of the month, are 
considered late and a late fee will be applied. 


Why it's Important to Protect and 


Conserve Water? 


You may remember learning about the water cycle when you 


were in school. If you understand the water cycle, then you 
understand we are using the same water that dinosaurs used 


when they roamed the earth millions of years ago. We can 


never destroy water, we can only change its form. However, 
we should use it wisely. Water purification is expensive and 


pumping water through the pipes consumes a large amount of 


electrical energy. The dirtier the water is, the more expensive 
it is to clean. This explains why the wastewater portion of 


your water bill is more expensive than the water portion. 


Another good reason to conserve is that water isn't always 
available when or where we need it. It just makes sense to 


protect our water supply. And you can help us do that by 


learning how to conserve water and helping prevent water 


pollution. 


Identifying Stoughton Utility Employees 


Stoughton Utilities central focus is customer care. Our 
customers, who are also our owners, are important to us. In 


order to be responsive to our customers as possible, 


circumstances may occur that warrant a Utility employee 
entry into a customer’s home. Most often, such contact 


occurs as a direct result of a customer request.Utility 


employees carry an official identification badge, and drive 


white utility trucks and are marked with the Utility logo. 


Where Does It Go After It Is Used?         
Used water (also known as wastewater or sewage) is pumped 
through the wastewater system to our wastewater treatment 


plant. The water is then cleaned and returned to the Yahara 


River, where it flows downstream. You may be surprised to 
learn that the treated wastewater we return to the river is 


much cleaner than the river water. We consistently meet 


stringent state and EPA wastewater standards.  


Sampling 
Before the water reaches your tap, samples from the water 


distribution system and the wells are collected and tested in State-
certified laboratories. Stoughton Utilities has a regular program of 


water analysis and system inspection that assures safe water for you 


and your family. We have nine State-certified water operators who 
assure that the water operations provided excellent water quality three 


hundred sixty-five days a year. 


 


Ongoing Efforts 
Like most water systems across the country, Stoughton Utilities water 
system is aging, and many critical elements have exceeded their 


service life span and are in need of repair or replacement. The water 


main replacement project is an-going program to replace failing 
pipelines each year. The new larger water mains installed over the 


years improve fire-fighting capabilities, increase water pressure, 


deliver more water, and avoids potential flood damage to homes, 
businesses and streets. 


 


This year’s projects  include a portion of  E. Main Street from the 
railroad tracks E. to Amundson Parkway. Learn more about our 


service to our neighbors at www.stoughtonutilities.com 


 


Security of Our Water System 
All Our lives have changed dramatically and our outlook on security has 


evolved since the tragic events of September 11, 2001. To this end, we 


want to assure all our water customers that the security of our facilities and 
are distribution system is our highest priority.  


 


Throughout the past few years, several security measures have been 


implemented to protect our drinking water. The majority of our new 


precautions, however, cannot be disclosed to the public because we want to 


prevent those who might try to compromise the Stoughton Utilities 
distribution system from having access to information about how we 


protect our water supply. We urge all our customers to be vigilant also and 


even overly cautious as to any suspicious occurrences or questionable 
persons claiming to be Utility staff. Please, if in question, request 


identification of any person (s) claiming to be Utility personnel before 


allowing entrance to your home or business. All Utility personnel wear 
identification badges. If you have any questions or concerns in this matter, 


please feel free to call Robert Kardasz at 877-7423 and voice your concerns 
or questions.  If you should see or witness any suspicious activity, please 


do not hesitate to call 911. 


 
We want you to rest assured that we are doing everything in our power to 


provide the highest level of security for our system and your safety. 


 


How to Contact us 
We welcome you to attend our Stoughton Utilities Committee meetings at 


the Stoughton Utilities Administration Office located at 600 S. Fourth 


Street held on the third Monday of the month. Meeting agendas and  past 
meeting minutes are available at www.stoughtonutilities.com. If you have, 


any questions about this report or concerning your water utility, or 


Stoughton Utilities in general, contact, Robert Kardasz, at 877-7423 or 
Roger Thorson at, at 877-7422. 


If you have a water emergency, please contact our emergency number 


at 873-9322. 



http://www.stoughtonutilities.com/

http://www.stoughtonutilities.com/





INTRODUCTION 
 


Once again, the employees of Stoughton Utilities 
are pleased to provide you with this year’s Annual 


Water Quality Report. We are proud to announce 


that we continue to meet and surpass all State and 
Federal water quality standards under the Safe 


Drinking Water Act. Our goal is and always will 


be to provide you a safe and dependable supply of 
drinking water. We want you to understand the 


efforts we make continually to improve water 


quality and protect our water resources. We are 
committed to ensuring the quality of your water 


remains at the highest possible level. 


 
If you have any questions about this report or 


concerning your Stoughton Utilities, please 


contact: 


 
Robert Kardasz  P.E., Director of Utilities (608) 


877-7423 


   


bkardasz@stoughtonutilities.com 


 


DISCUSSION 
 


Again, please note that the Stoughton Utilities drinking 
water complies with all State and Federal regulations, as 


shown in Table A “All sources of drinking water are 


subject to potential contamination by constituents that are 


naturally occurring or are man made. Those constituents 


can be microbes, organic or inorganic chemicals, or 


radioactive materials.” 
 


INFORMATION FROM THE EPA 
 


All drinking water, including bottled water, may 
reasonably be expected to contain at least small amounts 


of some contaminants. The presence of contaminants does 


not necessarily indicate that the water poses a health risk.  
More information about contaminants and potential health 


effects can be obtained by calling the Environmental 
Protection Agency’s Safe Drinking Water Hotline at 1-


800-426-4791. 


 
 MCLs are set at very stringent levels. To understand the 


possible health effects described for many regulated 


constituents, a person would have to drink 2 liters of water 
every day at MCL level for a lifetime to have one-in-a-


million chance of having the described health effect. 


 
 Some people may be more vulnerable to contaminants in 


drinking water than the general population. Immuno-


compromised persons, such as persons with cancer 
undergoing chemotherapy, persons who have undergone 


organ transplants, people with HIV/AIDS or other immune 


system disorders, some elderly, and infants can be 
particularly at risk from infections. These people should 


seek advice about drinking water from their health care providers.  


EPA/CDC guidelines on appropriate means to lessen the risk of 
infection by cryptosporidium and other microbiological 


contaminants are available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline 


(800-426-4791). 
 


WATER QUALITY TESTING/RESULTS  
 


Stoughton Utilities routinely monitors for constituents in your drinking 
water in accordance with State and Federal laws.  The following Table A 


shows the results of our monitoring for the period from January 1, 2010, 


through December 31, 2010 (unless otherwise noted).  Please note that the 
only water parameter that had a detect is listed. If you desire to see the 


other constituents that were tested for, but did not have any detects, please 


contact the Stoughton Utilities.  In this table, you will find many terms and 
abbreviations you might not be familiar with.  To help you understand 


these terms, we have provided the following definitions: 


 


 Parts per million (ppm) or Milligrams per 


liter (mg/l) – one part per million corresponds 


to one minute in two years, or a single penny in 


$10,000. 


 Parts per billion (ppb) or Micrograms per 


liter – one part per billion corresponds to one 


minute in 2,000 years, or a single penny in 


$10,000,000. 


 Picocuries per liter (pCi/l) – picocuries 


per liter is a measure of the radioactivity in 


water. 


 Action Level (AL) – the concentration of a 


contaminant which, if exceeded, triggers 
treatment or other requirements which a water 


system must follow. 


 Maximum Contaminant Level – the 


“Maximum Allowed” (MCL) is the highest 
level of a contaminant that is allowed in 


drinking water.  MCLs are set as close to the 
MCLGs as feasible using the best available 


treatment technology. 


 Maximum Contaminant Level Goal – the 


“Goal” (MCLG) is the level of a contaminant in drinking 
water below which there is no known or expected risk to 


health.  MCLGs allow for a margin of safety 


 (TCR)-Total Coliform Rule 


 
Stoughton Utilities water comes from four wells located throughout 


the city and is pumped directly into the system and into three storage 
facilities. The water is treated with chlorine and fluoride as it leaves 


the wells and storage facilities. Last year we pumped 485,564,000 


gallons of water. 
 


Did you know that in lieu of taxes, Stoughton Utilities pays           


$551.085.00 annually to the City? Stoughton Utilities is the largest 
tax payer in the City. 


 


Stoughton Utilities is owned directly by the City of Stoughton and 
funded entirely by the water, electric and wastewater rates citizens 


pay for our services. 







TABLE A 


Disinfection Byproducts 


 


Contaminant (units) MCL MCLG Level Found     Range     Sample Date Source of Contaminant 
          (if prior to 2010) 


HAA5 (ppb)  60 60 1                           nd-1               


TTHM (ppb)  80 0 1.8                    1.1-1.8   By-product of drinking water chlorination 


 


Inorganic Contaminants 


 


Contaminant (units) MCL MCLG Level Found      Range     Sample Date        Source of Contaminant  


               (if prior to 2010) 


Antimony (ppb)  6 6 .2                        nd-.2   3/19/08     Discharge from petroleum refineries, electronics 


Barium (ppm)  2 2 0.032                  .019-.032        3/19/08 Drilling waste;Erosion of natural deposits 


Cadmium (ppm) 5 5 .1                        nd-.1                    Corrosion of galvanized pipes; Erosion of natural                                                            


     3/19/08 deposits 


Chromium (ppb) 100 100  3                        1-3                3/19/08 Erosion of natural deposits 


Copper (ppm)  AL=1.3 1.3 .830                   .0120-.1200    12/10/08 Corrosion of household plumbing 


         Erosion of natural deposits 


Fluoride (ppm)  4 4 1.5                     .3-1.5                    3/19/08     Water additive; Erosion of natural deposits 


Lead (ppb)  AL=15 0 9.8                   nd-54.00               12/14/08    Corrosion of household plumbing 


         Erosion of natural deposits 


Nickel (ppb)  100  3.500             .6200-3.5000          3/19/08      Natural occurs in soils, ground/ surface waters 


Nitrate(N03-N) (ppm) 10 10 4.10                nd-4.10                     Fertilizer use; Erosion of natural deposits 


Selenium (ppm)  50 50 3                      nd-3  3/19/08      Discharge from petroleum refineries; Erosion of         


                                                                                                              natural deposits 


Sodium (ppm)  n/a n/a 8.50               3.10-8.50    3/19/08   n/a 


 


Radioactive Contaminants 


 


Contaminant (units) MCL MCLG Level Found      Range     Sample Date        Source of Contaminant  


Radium  5 0 1.3                       1.3                    3/25/09                 Erosion of natural deposits 


Gross Beta Particle              n/a             n/a              1.2                      1.2                    3/25/09                  Decay of natural and man made deposits. 


 


Unregulated Contaminants 


 


Contaminant (units) MCL MCLG Level Found      Range     Sample Date        Source of Contaminant  


 (ppb)           (if prior to 2010) 


Trimethylbenzene n/a n/a .11            .11    n/a 


Bromodichloromethane n/a n/a .26                        .25-.26    n/a 


Bromoform (ppm) n/a n/a .70                        nd.-.70   n/a   


Chloroform (ppb) n/a n/a .52                       .24- .52   n/a 


Dibromochloromethane n/a n/a .55                       .35-.55      n/a 


Sulfate  n/a n/a 24.00                   13.00-24.00      3/19/08  n/a 


 


Systems exceeding a lead and/or copper action level must take actions to reduce lead and/or copper in the drinking water. The lead and 
copper values represent the 90th percentile of all compliance samples collected. If you want information on the number of sites or the 


actions taken to reduce these levels, please contact your water supply operator.  








 


 


600 South Fourth Street 


P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  March 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: American Public Power Association (APPA) Legislative Rally. 


 


50 participants representing 25 municipal electric utilities in Wisconsin and one in Upper Michigan, 


along with six representatives from the Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin and WPPI Energy 


participated in the rally in Washington, D.C. in late February and early March.  Meetings were held 


with the Wisconsin and Iowa congressional delegations, and with other participants from throughout 


the country.  Mayor Donna Olson and I were involved in meetings with Representative Tammy 


Baldwin and Senators Feingold and Kohl.     


 


Issues discussed with our congressional delegation included: 


 


 Environmental Protection Agency oversight and discretionary rule making. 


 Federal Energy Regulatory Commission oversight and discretionary rule making. 


 Comparable incentives for Public Power. 


 Cyber security. 


 Relief for captive rail shippers. 


 Tax-exempt financing preservation. 


 FCC pole attachment regulation. 


 


 cc: Sean O Grady 


 Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 








 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  March 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Agenda Item(s). 


 


This item appears on all agendas of Committees of the City of Stoughton.   


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 








 


DRAFT STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
Monday, February 14, 2011 – 5:00 p.m. 
Edmund T. Malinowski Room 
Stoughton Utilities Administration Office 
600 S. Fourth St. 
Stoughton, Wisconsin 
 
Members Present: Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, P.E., Citizen Member David 


Erdman, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Alderperson Eric 
Hohol, Mayor Donna Olson, and Alderperson Steve Tone.  


 
Excused: Citizen Member Angie Halverson.  
 
Absent: None. 
 
Others Present: Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim 


Jennings, CPA and Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, 
P.E.  


 
Call To Order:  Stoughton Utilities Committee Chair Mayor Donna Olson called the regular 
Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 5:00 p. m. 
 
Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz 
presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Discussion followed.  
The Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List was placed on file as presented. 
 
Citizen Member David Erdman arrived at the meeting at 5:05 p.m. 
 
Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Stoughton Utilities Director Robert 
Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Consent 
Agenda Items.  Discussion Followed.  Alderperson Steve Tone requested that the Stoughton 
Utilities December 2010 Financial Summary be removed from the consent agenda.  Motion 
by Alderperson Steve Tone, seconded by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, to approve the 
following consent agenda items as presented:  Draft Minutes of the January 24, 2011 Regular 
Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting, Stoughton Utilities December 2010 Statistical 
Information, Stoughton Utilities Communications, Stoughton Utilities Committee Annual 
Calendar, and the Stoughton Utilities January 2011 Activities Report.  The motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Stoughton Utilities December 2010 Financial Summary:  Alderperson Steve Tone 
inquired as to the need for a rate of return.  Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative 
Manager Kim Jennings explained the rational employed by the Wisconsin Public Service 
Commission in establishing a rate of return.  Discussion followed.  Citizen Member David 
Erdman requested that a Water Utility cash flow projection be on the agenda of the March 14, 
2011 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting. 
 
 
 







 


DRAFT STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
Monday, February 14, 2011 – 5:00 p.m. 
Page No. 2 
Stoughton, WI 
 
Status Of The Stoughton Utilities Committee Recommendation(s) To The Stoughton 
Common Council:   Alderperson Eric Hohol addressed the Electric Rate of Return inquiry 
discussed at the February 8, 2011 Stoughton Common Council Meeting.  Alderperson Carl 
Chenoweth discussed Alderperson Steve Tone’s request for a policy for the establishment 
of later starting times for standing committees, the Stoughton Planning Commission, and the 
Stoughton Utilities Committee; and his desire to have the Stoughton Utilities Committee  
Meetings appear on cable television discussed at the February 3, 2011 Stoughton 
Community Affairs and Council Policy Committee.  Discussion followed.         
 
Stoughton Utilities E. Main Street Project Status Report No. 4:  Stoughton Utilities 
Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities E. Main Street 
Project Status Report No. 4.  Discussion followed.  Alderperson Carl Chenoweth requested 
more Stoughton Utilities Committee and Stoughton Utilities staff interaction in the project 
development process.  Motion by Alderperson Eric Hohol, seconded by Alderperson Carl 
Chenoweth, to approve the base bid and Alternatives 1 and 2 for $1,115,262, $85,875, and 
$20,450 respectively, from R. T. Fox Contractors, Inc. of Edgerton, Wisconsin, with an 
expenditure of $629,931.70 from Stoughton Utilities, and recommend their approval to the 
Stoughton Common Council on February 22, 2011.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Stoughton Utilities Vacant Water Operator II Position:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert 
Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities vacant Water Operator II position.  
Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Eric Hohol, seconded by Citizen Member 
Jonathan Hajny, to approve the lateral transfer of a qualified candidate to the position of 
Water Operator II, through the internal hiring process, and recommend such lateral transfer to 
the Stoughton Common Council on February 22, 2011.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Stoughton Utilities Bad Debt Accounts Through January 31, 2011:  Stoughton Utilities 
Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings presented discussed the Stoughton 
Utilities bad dept account write-offs through January 31, 2011.  Discussion followed.  Motion 
by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, to approve 
the Stoughton Utilities bad debt account write-offs through January 31, 2011, and 
recommend approval to the Stoughton Common Council on February 22, 2011.  The motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
Stoughton Utilities Proposed Participation In The Rock River Total Maximum 
Discharge Limit (TMDL) Group:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and 
discussed Stoughton Utilities proposed participation in the Rock River TMDL Group.  
Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Alderperson Eric 
Hohol, to approve Stoughton Utilities participation in the Rock River TMDL Group and 
recommend the participation to the Stoughton Common Council on February 22, 2011.  The 
motion carried unanimously. 
 
 







 


DRAFT STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
Monday, February 14, 201 – 5:00 p.m. 
Page No. 3 
Stoughton, WI 
 
Citizen Member David Erdman left the meeting at 6:20 p.m. 
 
Stoughton Utilities Rural Development Loan And Grant Program (REDLG) Status 
Update No. 2:  Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings 
presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities REDLG Status Update No. 2.  Discussion 
followed.  It was suggested that Stoughton Utilities staff receive outside assistance for the 
review of applicant’s business plans. 
 
Agreement Between The City Of Stoughton And The Stoughton Craft Employees 
Represented By IBEW Local 965:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented 
and discussed the Agreement between the City of Stoughton and Stoughton craft employees 
represented by IBEW Local 965.  Discussion followed.  
 
Stoughton Utilities Monthly Report On Pumpage, Chemical Addition, And Water Level 
For January 2011:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the 
Stoughton Utilities Monthly Report on pumpage, chemical Addition, and water level for 
January 2011.  Discussion followed.    
 
Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Agenda Items: 
 


 Stoughton Utilities/United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Economic 
Development Revolving Loan Program on March 14, 2011. 


 


 Stoughton Utilities Water Financial Forecast on March 14, 2011. 
 


 Stoughton Utilities Commercial Customers Deposits Policy Status Report on June 20, 
2011. 
 


 Stoughton Utilities Commercial Customers Deposits Policy on July 18, 2011.  
 


 Stoughton Utilities wastewater financial objectives report. 
 


 Stoughton Utilities Investment Policy. 
 


 
Adjournment:  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member 
Jonathan Hajny, to adjourn the Regular Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at 6:43 p.m.  
The motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 







 


 


 





























Total Sales Total KwH Total Sales Total KwH Demand Demand
2010 KwH Purchased 2010 2011 KwH Purchased 2011 Peak 2010 Peak 2011


January 11,313,409 12,490,465 12,142,244 12,980,864 22,951 22,711


February


March


April


May


June


July


August


September


October


November


December


TOTAL 11,313,409 12,490,465 12,142,244 12,980,864


Total Sales Total Gallons Total Sales Total Gallons Max Daily High Max Daily Highs
2010 Gallons Pumped 2010 2011 Gallons Pumped 2011 2010 2011


January 33,859,000 39,294,000 36,810,000 40,710,000 1,577,000 1,611,000


February


March


April


May


June


July


August


September


October


November


December


TOTAL 33,859,000 39,294,000 36,810,000 40,710,000


Total Sales Total Treated Total Sales Total Treated Precipitation Precipitation
2010 Gallons Gallons 2010 2011 Gallons Gallons 2011 2010 2011


January 26,338,000 39,334,000 25,817,000 32,619,000 0.84 0.90


February


March


April


May


June


July


August


September


October


November


December


TOTAL 26,338,000 39,334,000 25,817,000 32,619,000 0.84 0.90


2011 Statistical Worksheet


STOUGHTON  UTILITIES


Electic


Water


Wastewater








 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  March 8, 2011 


         


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Communications. 


 


 February 15, 2011 letter from the Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin to the 


Wisconsin Joint Committee on Finance regarding Special Session Senate Bill 11, State 


Budget Repair Bill. 


 


 February 15, 2011 news release from the Wisconsin Rural Water Association regarding 


the State Budget Repair Bill. 


 


 February 16, 2011 mailing from WPPI Energy to Stoughton Utilities commercial, 


industrial and institutional customers seeking energy efficiency projects. 


 


 February 18, 2011 letter of resignation from WPPI Energy President and CEO Roy 


Thilly. 


 


 February 25, 2011 mailing from WPPI Energy to the Stoughton Area School District 


regarding potential hybrid-drive system school bus funding. 


 


 February 28, 2011 typical electric bill comparisons memorandum from Tammy Freeman 


of WPPI Energy. 


 


Encl. 


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


 Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 




























































 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  February 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. - Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Stoughton Utilities Committee Annual Calendar. 


 


The following calendar is provided for information and discussion. 


 


March 14, 2011 Regular Meeting - Agricultural Land Rental 


recommendation to the Common Council - Declaration(s) 


of Official Intent - Customer Collections Status Report - 


Review Drinking Water Consumer Confidence Report 


(CCR) 


   


March 22, 2011 Common Council Meeting - Approve Agricultural Land 


Rental  


 


April 18, 2011 Regular Meeting - Annual Meeting at the wastewater 


treatment facility - Stoughton Utilities 2010 Annual Audit 


and Management Letter Presentation discussion, approval 


and recommendation to the Common Council - Stoughton 


Utilities Tax Stabilization Dividends discussion, approval, 


and recommendation to the Common Council - Customer 


Collections Status Report - Review Wisconsin Public 


Service Commission Annual Electric and Water Reports 


  


April 26, 2011 Common Council - Stoughton Utilities 2010 Audit and 


Management Letter Presentation and Approval - Accept 


Stoughton Utilities Tax Stabilization Dividends 


Recommendation 


 


May 1-7, 2011 Drinking Water Week 


 







May 4, 2011 WPPI Energy Orientation Meeting in Sun Prairie 


 


May 16, 2011 Regular Meeting - First Regular Meeting after the Common 


Council Reorganization Meeting - Elect Committee Chair 


and Vice Chair - Establish Meeting Time and Date - 


Annual Studies Discussion - Annual Stoughton Utilities 


Goals Discussion and Approval - Discuss Stoughton 


Utilities 2010 Accomplishments - Tour Stoughton Utilities 


Building  


 


 


 


 







June 8-10, 2011 Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin (MEUW) Annual Conference in 


Appleton 


 


June 20, 2011 Regular Meeting - Approve and recommend the Wastewater Compliance 


Maintenance Annual Report (CMAR) and Resolution to the Common 


Council - Approve and recommend the write-offs to the Common Council 


- Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Donation  


 


June 24, 2011 Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin (MEUW) Sixth Annual 


Lineman’s Rodeo in Oconomowoc 


 


June 28, 2011 Common Council Meeting - Approve Compliance Maintenance Annual 


Report (CMAR) and adopt the corresponding resolution - Approve write-


offs 


 


July 18, 2011 Regular Meeting 


 


August 15, 2011 Regular Meeting - Tour East Electric Substation 


 


September 14-16, 2011 American Water Works Association Annual Conference in Milwaukee 


 


September 15-16, 2011 WPPI Energy (WPPI) Annual Conference in Madison 


 


September 18-24, 2011 Stoughton Utilities Public Power Week 


 


September 21, 2011 Stoughton Utilities Public Power Week Open House 


 


September 26, 2011 Regular Meeting - Approve the Stoughton Utilities 2011 Budget and Ten-


Year (2011-2020) Capital Projects Program and recommend them to the 


Stoughton Common Council - Approve the Stoughton Utilities Non-


Represented employees wage adjustments and recommend them to the 


Stoughton Personnel Committee and the Stoughton Common Council 


Customer -  Collections Status Report 


October 4, 2011 WPPI Energy Orientation Meeting in Sun Prairie 


 


October 6, 2011 Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin (MEUW) District Dinner 


Meeting   


 


October 24, 2011 Special Meeting - Conduct hearings for the 2010 Tax Roll Nomination 


 


October 24, 2011 Regular Meeting  


 


October 26-28, 2011 Wisconsin Wastewater Operators Association (WWOA) Annual 


Conference in Wisconsin Dells 


 


November 14, 2011 Regular Meeting - Tour Well No. 7 - WPPI Energy Presentation  


 


December 15, 2011  Stoughton Utilities Holiday Open House 


 







December 19, 2011 Regular Meeting - Stoughton Utilities RoundUp Donation 


 


January 17, 2012 Regular Meeting 


 


February 20,2012   Regular Meeting 


     


February 28-March 3, 2012 American Public Power Association Legislative Rally in Washington, 


D.C. 


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


      Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent  


 


 


 


 


 


 


 








 


 
600 South Fourth Street 


P.O. Box 383 
Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Stoughton Utilities 
Activities Reports 


 


February 2011 
 
 
 
ADMINISTRATION – Utilities Director Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 
 
Seasonal activities including tree maintenance, sanitary sewer collection system 
televising and cleaning, and well station maintenance continued.  Office staff continues 
to work with customers fulfilling their financial obligations. Planning and implementation 
efforts are continuing for projects scheduled for 2011. 
 
I participated in the following meetings:  American Public Power Association Legislative 
Rally in Washington, Business Park North Committee, D.C., Community Affairs-Council 
Policy Committee, CVMIC, Department Head, Distribution Services Advisory Group, 
GFOA Budgeting, and Utilities Committee.             
 
ACCOUNTING – Utilities Accounting and Administrative Manager Kim M. 
Jennings, CPA 
 
Accomplishments: 


 MEUW management and collections training. 


 2-day grant writing seminar. 


 2-day finance seminar. 


 Completed financial statement preparation including management discussion 
and analysis. 


 Research on IRS lien and withholding requirements for an employee. 


 Participated in budgeting for outcomes planning and citizen summit meeting. 


 Investment sales/purchases and income tracking.   


 Monthly account reconciliation, reporting and billing statistics for January 2011. 







 
In Progress: 


 Electric and Water Public Service Commission Annual Reports. 


 Research – USDA Rural Economic Development Loans and Grants program. 


 Monthly account reconciliation and reporting for February 2011. 
 
CUSTOMER SERVICES AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGIES DIVISION – Utilities 
Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian R. Hoops 
 
Activities & Accomplishments: 


 Staff processed 7,604 payments totaling $1,475,089, including 4,656 checks, 
363 credit cards, 572 online E-Pay payments, 1,863 automated bank 
withdrawals, and $16,937 in cash.   


 Staff mailed 218 notices of pending disconnection for customers with water 
services that were past-due in excess of $275; just five disconnections were 
performed, all of which were reconnected after addressing their balances within 
24 hours.   


 Staff mailed 75 notices of pending disconnection for commercial and industrial 
services.  Three disconnections were performed, with all the remaining accounts 
paid prior to the scheduled disconnection date.  81 notices are scheduled to be 
mailed in March. 


 Staff processed utility billing and collections, accounts payable, payroll, and daily 
cash deposits throughout the month. 


 One customer inquiries/complaints was lodged with the Wisconsin Public Service 
Commission during the month of February; after the PSC told the customer we 
did not have to continue to provide service after not receiving payment for three 
months, the customer accepted a deferred payment arrangement, and the 
complaint was closed as unjustified. 


 February was our third month using the Infosend bill printing and mailing service.  
We are still working with WPPI Energy to offer a paperless e-billing service and 
neighborhood comparisons on the graphs.  The costs charged by Infosend have 
thus far been lower than originally anticipated, and we are expecting to see an 
annual savings of $16,640, or $1.94 per account.  Outsourcing to Infosend is 
saving SU approximately $346 per month in postage and $532 per month in 
materials, and allows over 17 hours per month to be redirected to other 
necessary tasks.  The addition of paperless e-billing will reduce costs even 
further, depending upon the level of customer participation. 


 Stoughton Utilities donated $1,000 to the City of Stoughton’s economic 
development program.  


 All staff attended a sexual harassment in the workplace and dealing with difficult 
customers training. 


 Brian Hoops attended training on employment law and best practices. 







 Brian Hoops continued to work to redesign the back-end of the Stoughton 
Utilities private administration portal for staff.   


 Erin Bothum and Enecia Sabroff attended the biannual MEUW collections 
seminar.  Various collections strategies were shared and discussed, and the 
PSC gave a presentation on the many regulations we must follow. 


 Staff prepared to attend and possibly testify at a municipal trial against a 
customer cited for disorderly conduct following an altercation with SU staff at our 
office last autumn.  The trial was cancelled at the last minute as the defendant 
worked with the City Attorney.  


 Enecia Sabroff continues to follow up with deferred payment arrangements 
created by customers for outstanding deposits and/or balances.  As agreements 
are broken, notices of disconnection are mailed, and we attempt to work with 
customers to create a new agreement or obtain payment.   


 Now that the 80-day period has passed, all residential customer accounts that 
have remained delinquent since the end of October will be assessed a customer 
deposit.  There were 85 customer accounts that met the criteria of which ten 
have since been waived due to income or alternate arrangements.  The 
remaining 75 deposits total $36,436. 


 Enecia Sabroff has been continuing to work with our contracted collection agency 
to collect balances for final accounts and outstanding invoices.  Numerous 
payments have come in that were received via the Tax Refund Intercept Program 
filings which automatically deduct unpaid balances from customer’s Wisconsin 
state tax returns.  Several accounts and individuals have had small claims filings 
submitted against them, and are scheduled for trial in March. 


 Erin Bothum completed the monthly utility billing as well as issued 87 final billing 
statements for customers who have moved from their prior addresses. 


 
ELECTRIC DIVISION AND PLANNING DIVISION – Utilities Operations 
Superintendent Sean O Grady 
 
East Main Street Project:  Fox Contractors of Edgerton, WI was the low bidder on the 
project.  They worked for us a few years back on the South Page Street Reconstruction 
Project.  We welcome their return and anticipate seeing detour signage and 
construction beginning around April 1, 2011.   
 
Wisconsin Clean Cities-Southeast Area Inc (WCCSA):  kWh metering has been 
installed at the request of WCCSA for each of our charging stations. Installation costs 
for the metering will be reimbursed by WCCSA.  The data will be used when calculating 
the savings between fuel and energy use for each hybrid bucket truck. 
 
Wastewater and Water Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) 
Systems: Final bidding documents have been reviewed and approved by staff.  This 
project will be advertised in March with an April 5, 2011 bid opening. 







   
W Solar Group:  Good news for Dane County.  W Solar Group of California announced 
they will be relocating its headquarters and R&D facility to Dane County within the next 
6-months, and open a solar panel manufacturing plant somewhere in the state by 2012.  
620 new jobs by 2015. 
 
Substation Maintenance:  Security lighting on the metering buildings has been 
repaired at all three facilities along with snow removal inside the fenced areas.  
 
Substation Fusing Project:  Construction drawings and material documents have 
been received and reviewed/approved by staff.  All but general materials required for 
the project have been ordered.  We anticipate starting the underground work in April. 
 
2011 Annual Line Clearance Contract:  Asplundh Tree Experts are tentatively 
scheduled to be on site in early spring.  We anticipate between 9-10 week’s worth of 
work. 
 
Electric Construction Manuals:  Staff is reviewing/updating our existing overhead 
electric construction manual to reflect current design and codes.  The last time this 
manual was updated was when it was created around 20 years ago.  We should have 
the manual completed before our 2011 construction season begins. 
 
Procurements For 2011:  Staff continues to work with Oconomowoc Utilities with an 
order for our cable and wire needs for 2011.  Working together we hope to realize a 
significant savings in our costs.   
 
Charter Communications:  A monthly meeting with a supervisor from Charter 
Communications has been scheduled for the first Thursday of each month at our office.  
These meetings will be important for sharing information regarding scheduling, facility 
upgrades, joint trenching projects, compliance issues, documentation for facility 
placement/upgrades, and restoration/maintenance schedules in our service territory.  
The lack of communications and cooperation from Charter Communications initiated 
these meetings.   
 
Line Division:  Three crews continue working on our annual line clearance work.  Two 
crews have been working on the East side of the city and one crew is working in the 
Southern rural area of our service territory.  
 
Metering Division:  All Time of Use Customers (TOU) (single-phase and three-phase) 
meters have been programmed to reflect the new TOU schedules.  Each meter had to 
be removed from service and programmed with the new time schedules.  24-hour 
disconnection notices were issued to residential water customers, electric commercial 
and electric occupant unknown customers.   
 
Training:  Staff attended and participated in the following training for the month; Sexual 
Harassment, Employee Practices and Liability, Dealing with difficult people, OSHA 







Signal and Rigging Certification, Government Affairs Meeting in Middleton, and 
Pollutant Trading Web Castcam with the WDNR. 
 
 
 
 
 
WASTEWATER DIVISION – Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian G. 
Erickson 
 
Sanitary Sewer Collection System:  We continue to televise the collection system 
throughout the winter months.  2011 Sanitary sewer projects continue to move forward.   
 
Projects: SCADA system upgrade project will be out for bids in March and completion is 
scheduled for the end of 2011. E. Main Street project is moving along.  Slip lining 
project is out for bids with a bid opening for this project scheduled for March 24, 2011.  
 
Paul Johnson assisted the Street Department plowing snow during the snow storm. 
 
Training for the month:  Sean Grady and I sat through a webinar on phosphorus trading 
and attended the annual Government Affairs meeting in Middleton.  All staff attended 
sexual harassment training at the EMS, Fork Lift training and recertification. MEUW 
session on rigging and hand signals.   Scott Gunsolus and Martin Steffens attended a 
water class that is required for their jobs. 
 
We are working with a new contractor on our generator maintenance program.     
 
The precipitation for the month was 1.79 inches, year to date precipitation total 2.69 
inches.  
 
The wastewater treatment facility processed an average flow of 1.07 million gallons per 
day with a monthly total of 31 million gallons.   
 
The wastewater treatment facility processed an average flow of 1.03 million gallons per 
day with a monthly total of 32 million gallons.   
 
 
WATER DIVISION – Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger M. Thorson 
 
We are expecting a favorable report from the Wisconsin Department of Natural 
Resources regarding the survey/inspection of our waterworks facilities and records that 
took place this past month. 
 
This past month we repaired three water main breaks. One on the 600 block of  N. 
Johnson St. one at S. 4th & E. South and the other on the 500 block of Berry St. 
 







Staff is busy performing routine maintenance on our well houses and pumping 
equipment. 
 
Water Division staff participated in the following training sessions  this past month:  
Forklift recertification review and hands on training. CVMIC refresher training on Sexual 
harassment in the workplace. Roger Thorson participated in a management training 
class sponsored by MEUW. Two water operators attended an all day session on 
Ground Water Resources and Wells and Pumps. 
 
Total water pumped for the month of January was  42,108,000  gallons 
 
ENERGY SERVICES SECTION OF THE PLANNING DIVISION – Stoughton 
Utilities/WPPI Energy Energy Services Representative Alicia VandenOever 
 
Customer Account Activities 
 
City of Stoughton: Sean Grady and I met with Rodney Scheel to review a list of energy 


efficiency projects for the City proposed in an assessment done by Energy 
Management Solutions in 2009. The City will begin pursuing feasible projects 
with funding assistance from Focus on Energy and Stoughton Utilities. 


 
Stoughton Trailers:  Met with representatives from Stoughton Trailers and the Energy 


Advisor from Focus on Energy at the Plants 5&6 facility. Topics of discussion 
included electric and gas bills and energy efficiency improvement opportunities 
for all Trailers facilities. I provided information on WPPI Energy’s industrial 
programs, and the Focus on Energy advisor is going to follow up with information 
on staffing grants and energy efficiency project funding options. 


 
Residential Customers:  Conducted home energy assessments for two residential 


customers. 
 
Energy Services Administration 
 
2010 Commitment to Community Report: Completed report for Stoughton Utilities 


2010 Commitment to Community fund and submitted to WPPI Energy for 
inclusion in the aggregate report for all members. 


 
Dates at Stoughton Utilities in February: 3, 10, 17, 24 
 
SAFETY COMPLIANCE SECTION OF THE PLANNING DIVISION – Stoughton 
Utilities/Municipal Electric Utilities of Wisconsin Southeastern Regional Safety 
Coordinator Christopher Belz 
 
Accomplishments 
  


Training 







 Prepared for Forklift Re-certification 
 Prepared for Blood Borne Pathogens training 
 Prepared for Hearing Conservation Training 


 
Audits/Inspections  


 Completed Inspection Report for Water Crew 
 Completed a Forklift compliance inspection 
 Completed a safety training audit 


    Compliance/Risk Management  


 Completed MEUW Safety Award Application 
 Continued revising the General Safety Rules 
 Filed Continuing Education Credits 
 Completed Accident Report 
 Completed Incident Report 
 Updated incident logs and filed incident reports 
 Updated/Posted DCOMM Injury/Illness Summary 
 Completed MSDS update 
 Inquired about Trench Shoring Materials 


 
Goals & Objectives 
 
 Training 


 Complete Control of Hazardous Energy (LO/TO) training 
 Complete Powered Industrial Truck Training 
 Complete Blood Borne Pathogens, Hearing Conservation and Hazard 


Communications Training 
 


 Audits/Inspections  
 Inspect Crews for proper Work Zone set ups and Personal Protective 


Equipment   
 Perform facility inspections in all Stoughton Utilities facilities 


     Compliance/Risk Management  


 Finish Reviewing General Safety Rules 
 


Scheduled dates MEUW SCRSC Safety Coordinator, Chris Belz, was at Stoughton 
Utilities: February 14, 21 and 28 (Feb. 28 activities will be included in March 
Report)  
 
Please visit us on our website at www.stoughtonutilities.com to view current 
events, follow project schedules, view meeting notices and minutes, review our 
energy conservation programs, pay your utilities bill via the internet, or to learn 
more about your Stoughton Utilities Electric, Wastewater and Water services.  



http://www.stoughtonutilities.com/






 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  March 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Status Of The Stoughton Utilities Committee Recommendation(s) To The 


Stoughton Common Council. 


 


An elected member of the Stoughton Utilities Committee is scheduled to provide a verbal 


report in lieu of a written report prepared for the meeting packet.   


 


cc: Sean O Grady 


Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 








 


 


600 South Fourth Street 
P.O. Box 383 


Stoughton, WI  53589-0383 


Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886 


 


Date:  March 8, 2011 


 


To:  Stoughton Utilities Committee 


 


From:  Robert P. Kardasz, P.E. 


  Stoughton Utilities Director 


 


Subject: Proposed Rental Of Stoughton Utilities Agricultural Land. 


 


Stoughton Utilities owns agricultural land along McComb Road and STH 138.  Mr. 


Stanley A. Mabie of 3234 STH 138 has been renting the 12.2 acres of agricultural land 


for cropping for $600 per year.  Mr. Mabie has requested to continue to rent the land for 


2011 for $600 per year. 


 


It is recommended that the Stoughton Utilities Committee approve the rental of the 12.2 


acres of agricultural land for cropping to Mr. Stanley A. Mabie for 2011 for $600, and 


recommend such rental and corresponding resolution to the Stoughton Common Council 


on March 22, 2011.    


 


cc: Stanley A. Mabie 


 


Sean O Grady 


Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent 







 
City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton WI  53589 


 
 


RESOLUTION OF THE UTILTIES COMMITTEE 


 
Authorizing and directing the proper City official(s) to approve the rental of 12.2 acres of agricultural 


land at the corner of McComb Road and STH 138 to Mr. Stanley A. Mabie for 2011. 


 
Committee Action: 


 
 


 
Fiscal Impact: $600.00/year income 


 
File Number: 


 
 


 
Date Introduced: 


 
March 22, 2011 


 
WHEREAS, Stoughton Utilities owns agricultural land at 3201 McComb Road along McComb Road 


and STH 138, and 


 


WHEREAS, Mr. Stanley Mabie has been renting 12.2 acres of this agricultural land for cropping for 


$600.00 per year, and 


 


WHEREAS,  Mr. Stanley Mabie has requested to continue to rent this land for the year 2011 at $600.00 


per year with the understanding that subsequent negotiations will occur annually until such time the land 


is to be used for other purposes, and 


 


WHEREAS, your Utilities Committee met on March 14, 2011 to consider this request and recommends 


approval, now therefore  


 


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be 


hereby directed to rent the Stoughton Utilities owned 12.2 acres of agricultural land at 3201 McComb 


Road along McComb Road and STH 138.    


 


 


 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                             


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 
 


 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     


 


 
 





